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Erin Zwirko

From: Camilla Shannon 
Sent: Monday, April 1, 2024 2:58 PM
To: Erin Zwirko; Wendy Simmons
Cc: Timothy Shannon
Subject: In support of ADU application

Dear Members of the Planning Board, 

We write in support of our neighbor Janice Cooper's application for an ADU on her property at 53 West 
Elm Street.  The proposed ADU is in keeping with the town's development philosophy: it would create a 
new, more affordable housing option by infilling in a central location.  The proposed ADU would place 
very little additional burden on the town (no need for new roads, for example).  The proposed ADU would 
also be better for our neighborhood.  It would replace what has been an airbnb rental with the regular 
turn over of guests and cleaners with a home for a stable, new neighbor with a vested interest in the local 
community. 

Sincerely, 
Cam and Tim Shannon 
47 West Elm Street, Yarmouth 

-- 
Camilla Shannon 
(c) 617-780-9150















































































To: Town of Yarmouth Planning Board 
Re: Public Comment for April 10, 2024 Public Hearing, Action Item: 53 West Elm Street ADU 
Application 
 
We own and reside at 58 West Elm Street, which is diagonally across the street from 53 West 
Elm Street.  We would like to submit comments for the Planning Board in considering whether 
to approve the out-building at 53 West Elm Street as an Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU), which is 
now identified by the property owner on the outside of the structure and visible from the street 
as address “53A.”   
 
The property at 53 West Elm Street is not well-suited to be used as a short-term rental unit with 
the owner simultaneously remaining on site in the ADU.  Among other issues, the driveway area 
and very limited parking space available are inadequate to safely accommodate this use, which 
at times must accommodate up to three vehicles when short-term renters and the owner are 
all present.  When this occurs, the vehicles must be shuffled in order to get in and out of the 
driveway.  While state law does not require additional, supplemental parking for ADUs, that 
does not mean that the existing parking is adequate to support an ADU.  Approval of an ADU on 
this property is likely to facilitate more short-term rental use, increasing traffic congestion and 
parking problems that do not exist when used solely as a primary property.  
 
We have a double-width driveway across the street, which has been attractive for short-term 
renters to use to turn around in, given the limited parking at 53 West Elm Street.  Short-term 
renters do not live in our neighborhood and do not know if there are children or dogs present, 
both of which we have and who both play in and lay in our driveway.  My cousin lost her young 
son when he was hit and run over in his neighborhood with his parents close by.  We take 
pedestrian safety and traffic issues very seriously.  It does us no good to put a sign on our lawn 
saying “No turning” if my child or dog has already been hit by a vehicle using our driveway to 
turn around in because there is insufficient parking and space across the street. 
 
The property at 53 West Elm unfortunately is not appropriately sized or configured to 
accommodate the additional vehicular traffic from being used as a short-term rental with an 
occupant in the ADU.  We respectfully ask that the Town Planning Board consider the traffic 
and safety issues resulting from such use and reject the application.  
 
Sincerely,  
Kristin & Nic Gladd 


